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Famed Philharmonic Timpanist Jesse Kregal 

Shares Trail Success Story with Orchard Park Supporters

Trail blazer and former Buffalo Philharmonic Orchestra principal timpanist Jesse Kregal shared his story of persistence and ultimate success with a healthy crowd of close to 50 Erie-Cattaraugus Rail Trail members and supporters in Orchard Park Wednesday, September 30.    

One of the most recognizable figures in the Western New York arts community, Kregal anchored the orchestra for 38 years until his retirement this past June.  He also tirelessly beat the drum for 25 years to construct the now beautiful and popular footpath adjacent to the Scajaquada Expressway which bears his name:  the Jesse Kregal Pathway. 

Kregal is originally from Oregon where he says trails and greenways are abundant, appreciated, and very popular.  He shared a story of one western outing on a path so popular that advance day-passes were required. Dealing with an apparent wardrobe snafu and taking advantage of a bit of free time between performances, Kregal said he ran that day, pass in hand, in shorts and tails!

Once in Buffalo, Kregal was so inspired by the beauty of the city’s historic buildings and parks that he began to press for a walking and running path in his new back yard. Kregal’s spoke of the challenges he faced convincing government officials and local businesses of the path’s aesthetic and economic value. Undeterred, Kregal and his fellow supporters always “took the high road” and ultimately succeeded in obtaining significant financing, rights of way from a diverse mix of property owners, and support from city, county and state government entities.  He also spoke of small, vocal minority of naysayers who today are among the pathway’s most avid supporters. The Jesse Kregal Pathway was finally dedicated in 2008 and is an undeniable success.

Erie-Cattaraugus Rail Trail is a not-for-profit volunteer organization formed to support the New York State Office of Parks, Recreation and Historic Preservation in their quest to preserve and convert the former 27-mile Orchard Park to Ashford rail line to a linear park for specified recreational and educational activities.  Jesse Kregal’s presentation is the first in the organization’s 2009-2010 Speakers Series. Members and interested supporters are welcome to contact the organization for upcoming program details at www.ecattrail.org.
